## Board of Health Minutes September 9, 2016

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present. Ms. Amodei was absent.

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment.

## 23 Massapoag Road

The Board signed a new septic permit for a transfer of names from Tully to Stevenson. They also signed a building permit application after reviewing and approved the results of the water test.

## **135 Pleasant Street**

After reviewing a septic plan for the above address for a replacement septic system, the Board did not approve it because of missing information on the plan.

- 1. What is connected to the cesspool shown on the plan?
- 2. Note 6 & 19 refers to a cesspool. It does not specify what activity will take place with it.
- 3. Note 25 does not specify where a new water line is going to be run on the plan.

## **Other Business:**

The Board approved a request from the Boy Scouts to sell popcorn at the transfer station on 9/24, 10/1 and 10/8.

Out fiscal year 2016 money ran out before we could pay Tyngsborough the full amount for the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day Bill. We were short \$112.00. We will place it on the agenda for the next Town Meeting as an unpaid bill. Shaw's forgot to send a bill for trash services in April 2016 for \$775.40. They discovered it in July and included it in the August bill. We will also place that bill on the agenda for the next Town Meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.